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Dear Parents/Carers,  

Thank you for another fabulous term of learning. Our children continue to 
amaze me with their passion for learning and dedication to our wonderful 
school.  

Manly Surf School 

This week our Year 5 and Year 6 students were able to visit 

Manly beach to learn how to surf. They had so much fun despite 

the cold weather and I’m so thrilled that our students were able 

to participate in this FREE excursion.  

Check out our school Facebook page for some great photos!  

3-Way Conferences 

In Week 10 all families will have the opportunity to meet with 

their child’s class teacher to celebrate in their learning 

achievements. A note has gone home to all families outlining 

how to book a face-to-face meeting with your child’s class 

teacher. If you need any assistance in booking an interview 

then please visit us at the office and we can assist. 

We have had to change the 3-6 interviews to Wednesday 29th June due to the 

proposed Industrial Action (strike) on Thursday 30th June.   

Tuesday 28th June – K-2 interviews 

Wednesday 29th June – 3-6 interviews  

COVID-SMART  

A reminder that if a student or staff member receives a positive 
RAT test, they need to: 
record the positive RAT result through the Service NSW web-
site or Service NSW app – and add details of our school. 
• notify the school of the positive RAT or PCR test result as soon as pos-

sible 
• You can email the school at lansvale-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au or 

phone on 9724 5252 
• follow NSW Health advice to isolate for 7 days. 

http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h1f192eb,3b64569,3b66beb
http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h1f192eb,3b64569,3b66beb
http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h1f192eb,3b64569,3b66bec
mailto:lansvale-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://t.mail.education.nsw.gov.au/r/?id=h1f192eb,3b64569,3b66bed
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Principal’s Message...continued 

Attendance 

We have been focusing on attendance across the school and ensuring that 

all students attend school every day. Class teachers have noticed a dramatic 

increase in students attending school on time each day. I want to thank our 

community for supporting us in this area. We are looking forward to sharing 

more attendance incentives with you in Term 3.   

Kindergarten and Preschool 2023 

Enrolments  

We would like to start welcoming any enrolments 
into Kindergarten or Preschool for 2023. If your 
child turns 5 before 31st July 2023 you are able to request an enrolment  
application from the school office. All families within our school intake area 
will be accepted, provided all documentation is submitted. Families can also 
complete their initial enrolment application online via our school website at 
https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

If your child does not live within our intake area, visit out-of-area enrol-
ment. Out-of-area enrolment procedures are subject to the department’s 
enrolment policy. 

Children attending our preschool this year will still need to follow the same 
enrolment procedures if they wish to enrol at Lansvale Public School.  

Community Grant  - Thank you! 

A big thank you to our P & C president – Rayan 
Haidar, our SaCC – Rose Raslan and our entire P 
& C association for applying for a community grant 
to support the construction of a Covered Outdoor 
Learning Area (COLA). If we are successful we 
hope to begin the approval process to have a COLA replace our current 
Awning/Sails area.  

https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

Marvellous Moments with Mrs Karam  

This week I visited 2 classes. It was great to visit classes 

and see our students learning so much.  

Class 2V  

Last week I visited class 2V during their morning routine. It was great to see  
the students starting their day with an Acknowledgement of Country. The     
students then greeted each other using Aboriginal words. I was very           
impressed with how confident the students were in using the Darug language. 
The  students then enjoyed a quality text that focused on reflecting on our            
experiences in lockdown in 2021. I had lots of fun visiting 2V.  

Class 5I 

On Friday I was able to visit class 5I during their Science lessons. 5I have 
been researching about cyclones and I enjoyed visiting each table and 
learning about the different facts of cyclones. The students were able to  
describe to me the different categories, the wind speed and we also        
discussed the potential damage cyclones can cause. The children in 5I   
enjoyed working in groups and using their devices to research. I really    
enjoyed visiting 5I and learning lots of different facts!  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

Swimming Scheme – Year 3 and Year 5 

In Term 3 students in Year 3 and Year 5 have been 
invited to participate in Swimming Scheme. This will 
occur every Thursday for 8 weeks. The cost is very 
cheap at $76 for 8 lessons. Lessons are held for 40 
minutes and children will be able to develop a life long skill. Places are  
limited to 100 students. Notes were sent home to Year 3 and Year 5 this 
week. If you would like more information please speak with your child’s 
class teacher.  

School Photos  

Thank you to the families who completed the school 
photo survey last week. We always value feedback 
from our community. Our school photo provider was 
discussed at P & C meeting this week and based on 
the results of the survey our school photo provider will 
be MSP photography for 2023. We have already secured our school photo 
dates for 2023. A big thank you to Mrs Brooke Hutchinson who coordinates 
our school photos.  

Education Week  

In Week 3, Term 3 we will be celebrating Education 

Week. This is one of my favourite weeks of the year as 

we get to celebrate teaching and learning and showcase 

our wonderful programs with our families. We have 

planned a very special week. Stay tuned for more details 

Term 2 Highlights  

As Term 2 comes to a close next week I want to take this time to reflect on the 

wonderful things we have been able to celebrate this Term.  

• Year 3 and Year 5 successfully participated in 

NAPLAN online.  

• Students in Years 3-6 attended the Cross-Country 

carnival at Hartley’s Oval 

• PSSA started again and the rain stayed away!  

• Our school participated in Reconciliation Week 

• Students in Years 4-6 participated in the Tell Them From Me Survey 

• Preschool enjoyed the ‘Active Beginnings’ workshops 

• We celebrated Mother’s Day and had a successful Mother’s Day stall 

• Stage 3 visited Wooglemai Environmental Education Centre 

• Our parents went fruit picking at Bilpin!  

• Stage 1 visited Sydney Zoo 

• Stage 2 visited the Botanical Gardens 

• Some students competed at Zone sporting events 

• Kindergarten had some chicks visit their classes 

• Stage 3 visited Manly and learnt how to surf!  

• Reports will go home this week 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 

Principal’s Message...continued 

School Development Day – Term 3 

This will be the last newsletter for Term 2. On Monday 18th July staff will 

participate in a professional development day. On this day staff will be 

participating in professional learning focused on the new English and 

Mathematics Syllabus.  

The last day for Term 2 is on Friday 1
st

 July.  

Students will return to school on Tuesday 19
th

 July.   

 

Have a great fortnight and a Safe and Happy Holiday!  

 

Mrs Laura Karam 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 

Deputy Principal’s Corner                                             
with Mrs Hutchinson and Mrs Chau 

From Mrs. Hutchinson  

Books with Mrs H 

I had a blast last week visiting with the Year One Viet-

namese class with Ms An. I decided to share two of 

my favourite children’s books with the class; ones that 

I knew they would already know and love! 

I read two humorous, ‘I just ate my friend’ by Heidi Mc Kinnon and 

‘Do not open this book’ by Andy Lee. The students particularly  

enjoyed Andy Lee’s text and were joining in and encouraging me 

to turn each page even though the main character was begging 

me not to! It was so much fun with the students laughing and en-

joying each and every page. If you have not read either of these 

books with your young children, I highly recommend. These are two books that you can 

Year Six Cultural Studies class, with 

Mrs Shun Wah, were also a lot of fun 

to read to, as I shared another of my 

favourite books, ‘This is not my hat’ 

by Jon Klassen. This book is a very 

simple book; however, the visuals 

and the text together are what 

makes this book so funny. The Year 

Six students were able to appreciate 

the humour in this book and were laughing along with me as the main character thinks 

he has gotten away with his sneaky crime. 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 

 

 

Below is the PBL focus for the fortnight.  

• The toilet is not a place to play 

• Food, clothing or any other objects must not be put into the toilet 

• After they've gone to the toilet, they must flush it, wash their hands and leave 

• Respect the cleaners, students and teachers by using the toilets, taps and toilet paper properly 

• Treat the toilets at school like you treat your own bathroom and toilet at home 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 
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